
 

  

Alyssa Holsten, Site Supervisor 
 
This is Mrs. Holsten’s 7th year at the Outdoor Explorers summer camp. During the 
school year, she is the Site Supervisor of the Clay Center Elementary ESE program. 
Alyssa worked at Forest Dale Elementary for 6 years as a kid counselor, head 
counselor, and the Assistant Site Supervisor. She was then promoted to Site 
Supervisor for the Carmel Elementary ESE program. She has worked for 10 years in 
the ESE/SCS department. Alyssa has two children, a daughter, Addi and a son, Riley.  
 
Fun Fact: Alyssa was a cheerleader for 7 years! 

Adam Williams, Head Counselor 
 
Mr. Williams has worked at the Outdoor Explorers summer camp since 2017. He just 
completed his second year as the head counselor of the Orchard Park Elementary ESE 
program. Adam previously worked at College Wood Elementary as a kid counselor for 
4 years. Adam is also an Instructional Assistant at Woodbrook Elementary during the 
school year. 
 
Fun Fact: Adam jumps out of airplanes and helicopters for the Indiana Army National 
Guard. 
 

Jarrod Moon, Head Counselor 
 
Jarrod recently graduated from Indiana University where he majored in Elementary 
Education with a minor in Counseling. He has been working with Carmel Clay Parks & 
Recreation since 2016 and is very excited for another awesome summer at Outdoor 
Explorers! 
 
Fun Fact: Jarrod owns more than 200 movies! 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 

Bob Wittig, Counselor 
 
Mr. Wittig finished his third year as a counselor for the Orchard Park Elementary ESE 
program. Bob has been married to his wife for 65 years this October. He has five 
children by birth and adopted a daughter after being a foster parent for 10 years. 
Bob and his wife now have 20 grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. He retired 
from General Motors management after 30 years when he started his own business. 
   
Fun Fact: Bob has been a dog obedience trainer, assessor of our Township and the 
church Deacon. 
 

Anna Kogler, Counselor 
 
Miss Kogler finished her third year of working for the Orchard Park ESE program. 
Prior to working, Anna was an IMPACT junior counselor for our CCPR summer camps. 
She recently graduated from Carmel High School this year.  
 
 
Fun Fact: Anna has never seen the ocean. 
 


